
 

 

 

 

 

“The Work of Our Own Hands”:  St. Andrew’s Church Building’s 100-Year History 

By  

John Wood, Jim Shamblen, Bill Blount, Corky Brooks, and Melissa Sale 

 

 

“The first definite object to come before the club will be the digging out of the foundations for 

the new church building.  This will both save considerable expense and also give us the right to 

call the church the work of our own hands.”  

-- Mr. William Granberry recording the St. Andrew’s Men’s Club Meeting minutes on January 

29, 1920. 



 

 

 

 

Vestry men and women, parishioners, and sextons have overseen the building and care of St. 

Andrew’s Church as it expanded and changed through the decades.  Several major projects 

have marked the church’s development: the original stucco church (top left) was built in 1920, 

shingled in the 1930s and added to in the 1940s (above photos). 

 

 

A three-story parish hall, classroom, and basement meeting space (above photo) was built onto 

the original Hilton Village duplex Parish Hall and Rectory in 1952. 



 

 

 

 

The current church building (above photos) was designed by Williams, Coile, Blanchard and 

Associates in Mid-20th Century Modern style and built in 1958.  By 1999, an extensive building 

systems update and renovation of the church worship spaces became necessary.  PMA 

Architecture’s creation of a larger and more useful Main Street entry (above right photo), and 

the addition of the connecting colonnade to church-owned historic Hilton Village houses along 

Ferguson Avenue (bottom photo) complied with the Hilton Village Architectural Review Board’s 

stringent guidelines.  (The 100th Anniversary history book will contain a full account of the 

1999-2001 renovation.) 

 

 

The History Team thanks Susan Sale for her time and effort in editing and arranging the 

photographs for this issue. 



 

 

 

 

 

ST. ANDREW’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

HONOR ROLL 

This month’s list highlights parishioners who helped repair and maintain the building, Vestry Junior Wardens in 

charge of the building, and custodial staff who kept the building clean. 

The list begins with Mr. Eben Thomas Massey, St. Andrew’s founder and Senior Warden from 1919 to 1951.  

“Mr. Massey loved the church. I can hear now the sound of him in the basement rattling the coal in the 

basement stove to keep us warm.”  -- Eileen Freese Kelley describing the 1930s at St. Andrew’s. 

 

Mr. Eben Thomas Massey 

Mr. Richard H. Seward (Junior 

Warden from 1919 to 1942) 

Judge Conway H. Sheild 

Mr. Robert H. Faulconer 

Mr. James McDonagh (Organist 

1942-1961 and known as “Mr. 

Fixit”) 

Mr. Myron W. Pully, Jr. 

Mr. Edwin K. Phillips 

Mr. Paul R. Smith 

Mr. George Palmer, Jr. 

Mr. Dexter M. Potter 

Mr. William Teaney 

Mr. Joseph Woodward 

Mr. Thomas Williams 

Mr. Keith Phillips, Jr. 

Mr. George Robertson 

Mr. A.J. Lambiotte 

Mr. Millard A. Hopkins 

Mr. Maurice B. Tonkin 

Mr. W.R. (Vic) Mooza 

Mr. David B. Seward 

Mr. Fred J. Horne, Jr. 

Judge J. Warren Stephens 

Mr. Vance Field 

Mr. Jim Neff 

Dr. Tom Wash 

Mr. John Wood 

Mr. Charles (Corky) Brooks 

Mr. William Blount 

Mrs. Mary Poole 

Mr. Michael Daniels 

Mr. Sean Bradberry 

Mr. Joel Duregger 

Mr. Michael Marcolini 

Mr. Jim Shamblen 

Mrs. Samantha Howell 

Mrs. Nora Ann Lambiotte 

Mr. Doug Vaughan 

Mr. Danny Switzer 

Mr. Chris Robinson 

Mr. Phil Chenette 

Mr. Terry Wolak 

Mr. Carey Curtis 

Mr. Greg Edwards 

Mrs. BoBo Smith 

Mr. Bob Lord 

Mrs. Patty VonOhlen 

Mr. Al Roby 

 

Our Sextons 

Mr. Roland Washington (1945 

to 1966) 

Mr. Gordon Wright (1980 to 

2000) 

Mr. Vernon Coppedge (2000 to 

2015) 

Mr. Matthew Williamson  


